
  

 
 
 
 

REPORT TO: Licensing Sub-Committee 
 
MEETING DATE: 14 February 2013 
 
BY:   Executive Director (Support Services) 
 
SUBJECT:  Trade request for additional taxi rank in Tranent 
  
 
 
1 PURPOSE 

1.1 To advise the Sub-committee of the outcome of the consultation on the 
proposal for an additional taxi rank at Winton Place, Tranent 

 
2 RECOMMENDATIONS 

2.1 That the Sub-committee consider the terms of the objections and 
observations received during the consultation and come to a decision on 
whether the proposed new taxi rank should be approved. 

 
3 BACKGROUND 

3.1 The Sub-Committee considered at the meeting on 11 October 2012 a 
request from the East Lothian Taxi and Private Hire Association for the 
creation of additional taxi ranks in Haddington, Dunbar and Tranent. The 
Sub-Committee decided that the proposals for Haddington and Dunbar 
should not be progressed at this stage due to various traffic management 
proposals that were being considered for those areas. They agreed that 
the proposal relative to Tranent should proceed to public consultation as 
provided for in terms of Section 19 of the Local Government (Scotland) 
Act 1982. 

3.2 The proposal was duly advertised in the local press on 7 December 
2012, with members of the public having until 4 January to submit any 
comments or objections to the proposals. 

3.3 Letters of objection have been received from four parties based in the 
locality of the proposed stance. In summary, the main concerns of the 
objectors relate to increased congestion, loss of parking facilities, 
increased noise, potential for increased fumes, and an adverse impact 
on local businesses fronting onto the proposed location. 



3.4 A response has also been received from Lothian & Borders Police, 
suggesting that the creation of additional stances opposite the current 
taxi rank in High Street would be a better option to the location being 
suggested by the Trade. A response from the Council’s Transportation 
Division has also been received which does not support the proposal. 

3.5 Copies of all of these responses and a plan of the location are attached 
hereto as an appendix. 

3.6 The Sub-Committee are required by Section 19 of the 1982 Act to take 
account of any representations received as a result of consultation on 
proposals for a new taxi stance. The Sub-Committee are therefore 
requested to consider the application before them, and the various letters 
received relative thereto, and come to a decision on whether to approve 
the application. 

 
4 POLICY IMPLICATIONS 

4.1 None- the Council has a statutory power to designate taxi stances in 
terms of Section 19 of the 1982 Act. 

 
5 EQUALITIES IMPACT ASSESSMENT 

5.1 This report is not applicable to the well being of equalities groups and an 
Equalities Impact Assessment is not required.  

 
6 RESOURCE IMPLICATIONS 

6.1 Financial – There would be certain costs involved in physically marking 
out any new taxi stance on the surface of the road, plus any associated 
signage deemed necessary, as well as outlays which have been incurred 
in advertising the proposals. 

6.2 Personnel  - None  

6.3 Other - None 

 
7 BACKGROUND PAPERS  

7.1 Report to Licensing Sub-Committee of 11 October 2012 
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